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HAPPY NEW YEAR TO ALL OF YOU. MAY THE NEW YEAR BRING 
YOU HAPPINESS AND GOOD FORTUNE. 

COUNCIL MEETING 
JANUARY 12, '17 

The next meeting of the 
Council will take place in 
the Watson Room located 
in the lower church hall. 
The meeting will begin at 
7:00pm. 

FROM THE GRAND 

KNIGHT: 

.. 
There is not a Grand 
Knight's article included in 
this month's newsletter. 

LADIES AUXILIARY 

MEMBERS: 

HAPPY NEW YEAR! 

Ladies, 
Hope everyone had a 
memorable Christmas and a 
wonderful beginning to 2017 _ 
Our meeting on Thursday, 
January 12, 2017 will be for 
"Thrive". And of course they 
are in need of anything 
BABY. So hopefully it will 
be a super success as it has 
been in the past. 
Refreshments for the meeting 
to be provided by Rita 
Burrows and Karen Discala. 

Activities for January: 
Felice Coures Dance, 
Saturday, January 14, 2017 
Vocation Rosary, Sunday, 
January 15, 2017 after the 
8:45 Mass 
Fifth Sunday, January 29, 
2017 after the 8:45 Mass 

Sincerely, 

JOCMtt ~~~ 
Ladies Auxiliary President 

LADIES AUXILIARY 

BIRTHDAYS: 

January 

Rita Halpin 

Happy Birthday to You/ 

KEEP THEM IN 

YOUR PRAYERS: 

Ladies Auxiliary Members: 

Kay Villagran 
Jo DiCampo 
Doris Beu ttenm uller 
Bonnie Grove 
Shirley Bruns 

Please keep them in your 
prayers. 



BENEDICTION: 

Join your fellow Knights for 
Benediction at 8:45p.m. 
preceded by the Chaplet of 
Divine Mercy and Sacred 
Heart Litany at 8:30p.m. 
every Wednesday at 
Incarnate Word Church. 

ROSARY FOR 
VOCATIONS: 

JANUARY 15, '17 

We will pray our rosary for 
Vocations on Sunday, 
January 15th, after the 
8:45a.m. Mass. All members 
are welcomed to spend an 
extra 15 minutes after Mass 
to recite the rosary, so 
please plan to join us. 

KNIGHTS 
BIRTHDAYS: 

January 

Mike DiScala 
Charles Dignan 
Ray Griffith 
Anthony Koester 
James Leach 

Que Purnell 
Gerard Sander 
John Wenneman 

Happy Birthday to you all 
and may you have many 
more to come. 

KEEP THEM IN 
YOUR PRAYERS: 

Father Timothy Vowels 
Lou Juranas 
Richard Rahubka 
Donald Mohrmann 
Harry Dunn 
Charlie Stanley 
Larry Hoepfner 
Barry Sullivan 
Arsenio Receniello 
Al Villagran 
Que Purnell 
Nick Carter 
Charlie Shikany 
Joseph Bottini 

Please pray for your brother 
Knights and may their 
illnesses and pains subside 
and may they get on the 
road to a speedy recovery 
very soon. May God be with 
you and guide you to a full 
recovery. 

EDWARD 
REGELEAN, 

MAY 28, 1942 -
DECEMBER 28, 
2016: 

Our fellow Brother, Ed 
Regelesn, suddenly passed 
away on December 28, 2016 
from a long illness with 
cancer. 
Ed was a long time member 
of the Council, a hard 
worker at the fish fries and 
other Council activities over 
the years. He has not been 
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active in the Council for the 
last number of years due to 
his illness. 
The Council members 
would like to express their 
sympathy to his family. 
Please keep her and his 
family in your prayers. 
May his soul rest in peace. 

FELICE CUORES: 

NEXT DANCE 

Saturday, January 14, 
2017 

As always dances are held 
at St. Clare of Assisi School, 
1564 2 Clayton Rd. in 
Ellisville. The dances begin 
at 7:00 pm and end at 
10:00 pm. 
Be sure to sign in for 
Council 9981 and sign up 
for a job. If you can only 
work a few hours come for 
set up (at 6:30pm) 
or clean up (at 9:45pm). 

Questions? Contact: Bill or 
Jan Lukas 636.537.9801, 
Gerry Villaire 
636.391.1620, or 
Ron Weiss 314.537.6352 

ROSES FOR LIFE: 

We will be offering 
miniature red roses that 
can be signed by all in the 
Church vestibule after 
Masses on January 14th 
and 15th, 2016. 
We will also be accepting 
donations for the 
Archdiocesan Lifeline 
Coalition that supports local 



crisis pregnancy agencies, 
like Birthright and Our 
Lady's Inn. 
Each volunteer should go 
back to the Church 
vestibule after Holy 
Comm union. One Knight 
should stand by the long 
table to tell people where to . 
put their signed rose and 
where to put their donation. 
All others should stand at 
the Church exits with roses, 
pens, and clipboards in 
hand as people are leaving 
Mass. 
Please volunteer for this 
activity after the Mass that 
you will attend during the 
weekend of January 14th 
& 15th. A few minutes of 
your time after Mass can 
help those that need these 
crisis-pregnancy agencies. 

Jim Melka, 
Pro-Life Chairperson 

BLOOD DRIVE: 

The next blood drive will be 
held on Saturday, January 
7th, 2017 from 7:30am to 
1:00pm in the lower church 
hall. 
There is a need of 
volunteers to help sign up 
donors after all the Masses 
on the weekend of 
December 31st and January 
1st. 

Please come by and help 
save a life. The life that you 
save might be yours! 
If you can volunteer some 
time to help sign up donors 
and either setup or cleanup 
the day of the Blood Drive, 
call either Jeff Grotegeers at 
636-394-9485 or Don 
Mueller at 314-439-9755. 

2017 SOCIAL 
EVENT: 

Ladies & Fellow Knights: 

Since the Christmas rush is 
over and you are wearing 
your new gifts or using your 
new tools, and you are now 
making up your New Year's 
Resolutions. The Knights 
want to kick off the New 
Year with a Social Event. A 
Social, on Saturday, 
January 14th at 6:15 pm in 
the lower church hall. The 
Knights will provide the 
refreshments and the meat 
entrees. The couples that 
attend could provide their 
favorite easy to prepare side 
dish, appetizer or dessert. 
Don Mueller wants to bring 
his world famous 
guacamole, so men don't be 
bashful about preparing 
your favorite side dish, 
appetizer, or dessert. You 
can attend 5:00 pm Mass if 
you wish, someone will be 
downstairs to keep the food 
warm. Dinner will run from 
6:15 to 7 pm. Children are 
more than welcome. 
Our speaker for the social 
will be Monsignor Ramicotti. 
The Knights want this to be 
a fun, relaxing evening. 
Please respond to Eric 
Bergmann at 636-532-
7017 or 
bergy2844@sbcglobal.net if 
you are coming. We hope to 
see you there. 
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BASKETBALL FREE 
THROW: 

The Council will be 
sponsoring the annual 
Incarnate Word you th 
basketball free throw 
contest on Wednesday, 
January 11th at 6 :OOpm in 
the Kent Center. 
Volunteers are needed to 
help out with the free throw 
contest. So if you can help 
out, please call Kevin 
Stanley at 314-434-9828 or 
stanely_k@ociweb.com or 
just show up. Your help is 
needed and let's show our 
support to the youth of the 
Parish. 
Volunteers need to be at the 
Kent Center by 5:45pm. 

2017 FISH F~ES: 

The Council's Annual 
Lenten Fish Fry for 2017 
will begin on Friday, March 
3rd and will continue on all 
Fridays during Lent thru 
April 7 th. 
This is the Council's biggest 
fundraiser so we will need 
all members to volunteer 
some of your time to help 
make this another success 
as it has been in recent 
years. 
The various committee 
chairpersons will be 
contacting the membership 
in the near future to ask 
you to volunteer some of 
your time for the Fish Fries. 
Please mark your calendars 
and plan other activities so 
that you will have some 
time to help out with this 
fundraiser. 



VALENTINES 
SWEETHEART 
BRUNCH: 

The annual Knights of 
Columbus Valentine 
Sweetheart Breakfast will be 
held on Sunday, February 
12th , at 10:30am (following 
the 8:45am Mass). 
The event will take place 
this year at Patrick's 
Restaurant at Westport 
Plaza. 
Cost is $19.00/person or 
$38.00 per couple. Call ore­
mail Eric Bergmann at 636-
532-7017 or 
bergy2844@sbcglobal.net by 
February 10th for 
reservations or questions. 

PATRIOTISM 
DEGREE - HOLY 
SPIRIT ASSEMBLY 
NOTES: 

The Fourth Degree Holy 
Spirit Assembly 3588 holds 
their meeting on the fourth 
Wednesday of every month 
at 7:00pm. See you on 
Wednesday, January 25. 
2017 for the next Assembly 
meeting. 

SAVE THE DATE: The 
2017 Patriotism Degree 
Exemplification will be 
held at the Airport Hilton on 
Saturday, February 25, 
2017. 

If you are a Third Degree 
Knight please consider 
becoming a Patriotism 
Degree Knight, you won't be 

sorry that you had made 
this commitment. 
Letters have been sent to all 
Third Degree Knights 
regarding taking your 
Patriotism degree. 
If you plan to take the 
Fourth Degree, Form 4's 
need to be obtained, filled 
out and submitted by the 
January Assembly 
meeting and shall be read 
and approved by the 
Assembly. 
Please call Jeff Grotegeers 
at 636-394-9485 to obtain 
a Form 4. 
Visit the website: HOLY 
SPIRIT ASSEMBLY, 
ASSEMBLY #3588 at 
www.kofcassembly3588.org 
for more information 

COUNCIL SHIRTS: 

As discussed in previous 
Council meetings, it was 
decided that we would make 
shirts available with the 
Third Degree emblem with 
the Council name and 
location embroidered on the 
left chest area, with your 
first name on the right 
chest area and a cross on 
the left sleeve. The color for 
the polo shirt is maroon. 
See the attached order form 
in this newsletter. Fill it out 
for the type of shirt you 
would like and submit it at 
the next Council meeting. 
Checks should be made out 
to the Knights of Columbus 
Council 9981 and turned 
into the financial secretary. 
Shirts will not be ordered 
unless checks are turned in 
and paid in full. 
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IWKNIGllTS 
FACEBOOK: 

EH ¥± n, 

If you have anything you 
want posted on the IW 
Knights Facebook page, 
please place at the top of 
the email "PLEASE POST 
ON IW KNIGHTS 
FACEBOOK" so I will lmow 
to post it on our Face book 
and not have to guess as to 
whether the email I get is to 
be posted on Facebook or 
not. Thanks for your 
cooperation and 
understanding. 

Sincerely Yours in Christ, 

Mr. Bryan V. Hewing 
New Media Coordinator, & 
Webmaster, Incarnate Word 
Knights of Columbus 
Council #9981 (Chesterfield, 
MO) 
http: / /WW'.v.iwknights.org 
http://Facebook.com /IWKn 
ights9981 
http: //bigbfiles. wordpress.c 
om or (314) 607-2823 

To THOSE THAT 
ARE RETIRED: 

Knights, are you Retired? 

Then let's do Lunch 

Several retirees in Council 
9981 have suggested 
gathering for lunch on a 
monthly basis. This is a 
chance to get out of the 
house for a couple of hours 
with other retired Knights 
for a bit of food in a local 
pub accompanied by 



conversation, laughs and 
fellowship. 

We would loosely structure 
these lunches similar to 
ROMEO (RetiredOld Men 
Eating Out) groups around 
the country. That means 
you come to lunch when 
you are available, there are 
no dues and the 
conversations are open to 
any subject you want to 
discuss including politics 
and religion. 

We will meet for lunch at 
1 :00 pm to avoid the crowds 
and noise, and to be able to 
place two or three tables 
together to accommodate 
us. The group will select a 
specific week day in a 
specific week of the month 
for the lunches. We will 
choose a convenient pub 
such as Houlihan's, 
Satchmo's, The Sports Page, 
Miller 's Crossing, Harpo's 
Bar & Grill, Massa's or 
other suggestions. 

If interested, contact Buz 
Peek at email: 
PEEKSTL@)GMAIL.COM or 
tel: 314-576-4033. Let him 
know any days of the month 
that you cannot meet and 
which pubs you prefer. 

ADORATION 
CHAPEL: 

The Adoration Team needs 
you! Please prayerfully 
consider joining us to 
ensure that Jesus is never 
alone in the chapel. 
We have lost several adorers 
recently and continue to 
need help with several 
hours that do not have 

anyone assigned to them 
along with other hours 
where Adorers are looking 
for prayer partners. 
Spending time with Jesus is 
a great way to enrich your 
spiritual and personal life. 
You will leave the chapel 
feeling renewed and healed. 
We are desperately in need 
of ADORERS see the parish 
bulletin for a list of SOS 
time slots that need to be 
filled. 
The Church and the world 
have a great need of 
Eucharistic Adoration. 
Jesus waits for us in this 
Sacrament of Love." - Pope 
John Paul II wrote, "You 
can make a difference for 
yourself and the world!!!" 
When you can't make it to 
your hour, please contact 
your partner if you have 
one, or call a sub to ensure 
someone will be there. Sub 
lists are on the back wall of 
the Chapel. 
Please contact Julia Lewis 
@ 314-974-4548 or by email 
at julielewi~sbcglobal.net 
for questions or to sign up. 

PRAYER FOR 
VOCATIONS: 

~ .. \ 

Please remember the 
following prayer whenever 
possible for the benefit of 
Church Vocations. 
Heavenly Father, bless your 
Church with an abundance 
of holy and zealous priests, 
deacons, brothers and 
sisters. 
Give those you have called 
to the married state and 
those you have chosen to 
live as a single person in the 
world, the special graces 
that their lives require. 
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Form us all in the likeness 
of your Son so that in Him, 
with Him and through Him, 
we may love you more 
deeply and serve you more 
faithfully, always and 
everywhere. 
With Mary, we ask this 
through Christ our Lord. 

IM1¥4Sf . 

FOR THE GOOD 
OF THE ORDER: 

411 
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If any Knight knows of a 
Brother Knight who is sick 
or if there was a death of a 
member, or in a member's 
immediate family, please 
contact Rob Schultz at 314-
205-8135 to organize 
support. 
The Knights are committed 
to assist any widow of a 
deceased Knight. If you 
know a widow of a Brother 
Knight or a member in 
need, please contact our 
Grand Knight, William 
Davis at 314-469-8962. 

MEMBERSHIP 
DIRECTOR: 

You know a Catholic 
gentleman who would be a 
fine addition to our 
Council!!! Have you 
invited him to join? If 
not, please extend the 
invitation ----- if you have 
asked ----- please again 
invite him to join. You are 
providing an opportunity for 
entry into the finest 
Catholic Fraternity in the 
world. If you wish 
assistance, contact Rob 
Schultz, Membership 
Director, 314-205-8135. 



EDITOR IN CHIEF: 

Please help in assisting me 
in the publishing of this 
newsletter by providing me 
feedback on the newsletter 
and by submitting your 
monthly column as early as 
possible. 
Any member of the Council 
can submit articles for the 
monthly newsletter. If you 
have an article to submit, 
please forward it to me by 
the deadline for newsletter 
articles. 

Jeff Grotegeers 
1255 Richland Meadows Dr. 
Ballwin, Mo. 63021 
or e-mail to: 
gcgrote@;gmail.com 

DEADLINE FOR 
NEWSLETTER 
ARTICLES: 

For the February 2017 
newsletter, the deadline will 
be January 27, 2017. 

BITS & PIECES: 

.. 

6 

I 
-t-

' This Year 
it. 

• Hang ot1 to your truth 
ara_d res~ct the truth of others 

c;:hoose to be ~appy ·· 

Forgive those that: 
you can forgive . • ',. · :.' 

. . ' ' . ' -1 
and seek the forgiveness of ·· '". 
someone who deserves it · , · 

Do something outside 
of your comfort zone 

Be the voice for someone 
who has no voice 

Be quiet s~rigtti · .. .. . · '. 
Be the type of ~indn~ss 

that is strengtt+ 

Remember that love • · 
is a verb. · 

Choose healthy foods, 
activities, and p~ople. 

Fall six times, 
get up again seven, 

persevere 

Wish people a lovely day 

Live honestly, truly, 
and with integrity 



Funny Happy New Year mortgage interest psychiatrist, your 
Wishes never nse. plumber and the I.RS. 

• Ten, nme, eight, • May you remember to 
• Many people await seven, six, five, four, say, "I love you" at 

New Year's Day to three, two, one, least once a day to 
make a new start to yippee! It's a New your spouse, your 
their old habits. I wish Year! Happy New child, your parent, and 
you otherwise. Happy Year, my beloved your siblings, but not 
New Year. friend. to your secretary, your 

• May your hair, your • May you get a clean nurse, your masseuse, 
teeth, your face-lift, health bill from your your hairdresser or 
your abs and your dentist, your your tennis instructor. 
stocks not fall, and cardiologist, your 
may your blood gastro-entomo logi st, 
pressure, your your urologist, your 
triglycerides, your proctologist, your 
cholesterol, your white podiatrist, your 
blood count and your 
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==FRI. FEB. 24TH== 

DOORS OPEN AT 6PM II ADMISSION $30 II AUTI-IENTIC CAJUN DINNER 
DRINKS INCLUDED II BEST MASK PRIZES II DRESS TO IMPRE~ 

FOR TICKETS 0010: TINYURUFAlFRIDAYl7 

\ , OR MAIL CHECK AND BACK OF TIIIS FLYER TO: INCARNATE WORD PARISH)' 

\ ~ ATraN: FAT FRIDAY 
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2017 BABY BOTTLE BRIGADE 2: 
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IW Knights: 

Below is a copy of letter, sent on November 18, 2016 to the three Missouri State KofC parties 
listed below, regarding the results of the IW Knights Baby Bottle Campaign2. Additionally, Stan 
Mengwasser and myself were invited to a lunch to discuss the possibility of our council again 
acting as the manager of a Baby Bottle Brigade 2. While the total amount of donations to the IW 
Knights BBC2 project remain essentia lly the same (i.e. at the end of December 2016) we do 
expect to report more donations in January, 2017. It seems we have a good chance to exceed 
$100,000 in total donations. 

In subsequent conversations with Joe Rosenthal, the State Deputy, he asked if we would 
provide a plan on how a BBB2 event might operate. As a method of explaining how a Brigade2 
could work, we sent him a proposed set of answers to what might be Frequently Asked 
Questions. If you are interested in reviewing the FAQs, they are posted at 
www.lWknights.com/bbb2/bbb2faqs (available after Jan7th). 

As matters stand now, the exploration of the idea of another Pro-Life fund-raising joint venture 
between the State Council and the local councils of each diocese seems to have support but, a 
series of meetings will likely be necessary before we can report anything definitive to our 
council. 

To: 
Joe Rosenthal - Missouri KofC State Deputy 
Jerry Herbert - Missouri KofC Respect Life Director 
John Appelbaum - Missouri KofC Meet Life Chairman 

Gentlemen: 

Thank you for the invitation to the lunch meeting last Monday in order to discuss the future of the 
Missouri Knights of Columbus Meet Life Campaign and local Respect Life efforts. 

-
I have attached a file which contains an update to the outline we reviewed during our meeting. At the 
bottom of the outline is a copy of the raffle ticket (from the Pennsylvania raffle) which we referenced 
as a possible incentive model to be integrated into a Baby Bottle Brigade2 (BBB2) effort. 

After the meeting Stan and I felt certain our council will be pleased to hear that the to-date donations 
from our recent Baby Bottle Campaign2 (BBC2) pushed the Meet Life Campaign over its $2 million 
goal. 

Additionally, subject to the approval of both our council and the State Knights, the IW BBC2 funds will 
be donated to the new Brigade as its initial contribution. 

Concerning the Meet Life Campaign, congratulations are in order to all the State Knights who worked 
on this major life-enhancing project since its commencement in 2011 . 
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Furthermore, a special nod of thanks goes to John Appelbaum for his efforts in designing and then 
steering the Campaign through its initial iteration. 

Finally, per our discussion at the meeting, Incarnate Word Council #9981 reports an incremental 
contribution to the Meet Life Campaign of $87,545. Moreover, we anticipate advising you 
in January of additional contributions. The funds collected so far have been distributed as follows: 
1) Thrive of St. Louis: $65,900.00 (all these funds were contributed directly to Thrive under the terms 
of the Missouri's pro-life tax credit programs). 
2) Coalition of Life St. Louis:$16,233.97 ($5,000 were contributed directly to Coalition under the terms 
of the Missouri 's pro-life tax credit programs). 
3) Respect Life Apostolate - St. Louis Archdiocese:$5,411.29. 

Let us know if you are interested in continuing a conversation about the idea of a BB82 with a raffle. 

Vivat Jesus 
Steve Dickhut 
(314) 409-6774 
ShowMeSteve@gmail.com 
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COUNCIL MEMBERS SERVICE HOUR UPDATE: 

To All, Please review the below list of 2016 Council events and add the amount of hours that you 
have volunteered for and list those hours in the table below. 

- 2016 

Administrative - planning 
Blood Drive - planninq 
Blood Drive - on-site 
Bulletin Insert 
Call Membership 
Church committee 
Cleanup/Organization - general work 
Roadside clean up - 4 events 
Community committee 
DD Tootsie Roll Drive - planninq 
DD Tootsie Roll Drive - on-site 
Evanqelization committee 
Family committee 

Coats event 
St. Patricks event 

Felice Coures Dance 
Fish Frv - planninq 
Fish F rv - on-site 
Golf Tournament - planninq 

Golf Tournament - on-site 
Lighthouse CD project 
Membership recruitinq committee 
Picnic - planning 
Picnic - on-site 
Patriotism committee 
Planninq committee 
Pro-Life events 
Rosarv for Vocations 
Stronger Together (ThriVE project) 
Web Site 
Youth Committee - planninq 
Youth Committee - on-site 

Essav contest 
Free-throw contest 

Veterans Home Dinner/Fischer House 
Social Event - planning 
Social Event - on-site 
Misc#1 
Misc#2 
Misc#3 

Weeks or 
/Davs 

. 

. 
. . " 

. ~. 

.. , 

' 

' 
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Recording Secretary Meeting Notes 
Thursday, December 10, 2017 

Council #9981 Meeting 

Grand Knight, Bill Davis, called the meeting to order at 7:10 pm. 

Chaplain, Fr. James Sullivan Excused 
Grand Knight, Bill Davis Present 
Deputy Grand Knight, Chris Williams Present 
Chancellor Jim Ressler Excused 
Recorder Kevin Stanley Present 
Treasurer Jeff West Present 
Advocate Barry Sullivan Present 
Warden Denis Demeter Present 
Inside Guard Ronald Weiss Present 
Outside Guard Ed Ferder Present 
Trustee lyr Scott Arbaugh Absent 
Trustee 2yr Dave Goetz Present 
Trustee 3yr Don Mueller Present 
Financial Secretary Gene Fallert Present 
Lecturer Nick Zak Absent 
District Deputy Bill Meirink Absent 

The minutes from the November meeting were accepted and approved by the Council. 

Grand Knight Report 

Membership: Rob Schulz 

• On February 21st, the 2nd and 3rd Degree will be held at Incarnate Word. 

Treasurer: Jeff West 

• As of the end of November, 2015 
o Prev Balance: $51,034.00 
o Deposits $ 3,350.00 
o Less Check Clear $10,266.00 
o Bank Balance $44,119.00 
o Net Funds Avail: $23,813.00 

Finance Secretary: Gene Fallert 

• As of the end of November, 2015 
o Income: $ 1,823.00 
o Disbursements: $20,044.00 
o Savings: $26,088.00 
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Trustees Report: Scott Arbaugh, David Goetz & Don Mueller 

• Reminder the 4 th Degree Exemplification is scheduled for February 25th . 

• Don met with Doug Brown, liaison with USO, who provided him with a flyer that has a wish 
list for what the veterans need. Will have training session for volunteers coming up. 

4th Degree Report: Stan Mengwasser 

• Planning meeting was held on December 9 th . Currently have 232 Members. 
• Need Form 4s for people who will be attending the 4 th Degree Exemplification. 
• Jeff has forms for attending the banquet for the Exemplification. 

Deputy Grand Knight - Chris Williams 

Pro life: Jim Melka 

• Not present. 
• January 14th & 15th will be accepting donations and getting signatures for the Roses for Life. 

Need to have 400 roses ordered. 

Third Sunday: Lany Hoepfner 

• December 20th is Vocational Rosary Sunday. If you cannot be there, please say a rosary for 
vocations. 

Evangelization: Ted Juen 

• Rediscover Jesus book will be given at Christmas Masses. On December 16th, we will be 
applying stickers to copies of the books in the lower church hall. 

• Need volunteers for handing out the books at the Masses. 
• Tickets for the conference for $35 are available from Ted still. 
• Relics of the Passion - 8 Relics will be hosted at IW on February 15th at 7pm. Contacted 

Denise Serafini to get confirmation of authenticity of the relics. An email was distributed on 
this by Jeff Grotegeers on behalf of Ted. 

• Ted has a signup list to call men for the Men's Conference. 

Chancellor: Jim Ressler 

• Not present 
• A $19,705 disbursement was submitted from the 2015 DD Drive. 
• Four Cleanups were done in 2015 

Community Director: John Owens 

• Coats for Kids Collection will be January lSth - 25th. 

Felice Coeur: Ron Weiss 

• Next dance is the Christmas Dance Saturday, December 12th . 

Family Director: Eric Bergmann 

• January 29th is the 5th Sunday and will be doing something different - some breakfast items 
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• Having trouble meeting evangelization budget past couple of years. Considering holding an 
evangelization breakfast as a f undraiser. 

• January 14th will be a social. Bring a side dish and bring a friend who might be interested in 
becoming a Knight. 

• Sunday, February 12th is the Valentines brunch. It will be held at Patrick's after the 
8:45am Mass. The cost will be $38 per couple this year. 

Youth Director: Kevin Stanley 

• Due to missed deadlines we will not be holding the Essay Contest in our Council 
• Signs and announcements for the Free Throw Championship should be going out this week 

for the Contest which will be Wednesday, January 11th . 

Council Director: Andy Dyszlewski 

• Blood drive will be January 7th • Will need volunteers to help setup and tear down. 
• Approximately $10,000 in disbursements from the Golf Tournament. 
• Next year's tournament will be in mid-September. 

Condolence Director: Rob Shultz 

• No updates. 

Church Director: Steve Dickhut 

• Fish fry will start on March 3rd , 2017 from 4-7pm. This year we will attempt to increase 
revenue for first fry. Will be having a Cajun event, "Fat Friday" in the Kent Center on Friday 
24th. 

• Will be cooking food on Wednesday night and chilling it in preparation for the event. 

District Deputy: Bill Meirink 

• Not present. 

Chaplain's Remarks: Fr Sullivan 

• Fr Sullivan was not present. 

Unfinished Business: 

• None. 

New Business: 

• None 

Field Agent Report: 

• No report. 

Meeting was adjourned at 8:18pm. Next meeting will be January 12, 2017 at 7:00pm 
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2015 - 2017 Council Officers 

Chaplain Fr. James Sullivan 314-576-5366 
Grand Knight William Davis 314-469-8962 
Deputy Grand Knight Christopher Williams 314-576-0878 
Chancellor Jim Ressler 314-453-7437 
Recorder Kevin Stanley 314-434-9828 
Treasurer Jeff West 636-725-1251 
Advocate Barry Sullivan 314-542-9616 
Warden ------------ --------------
Inside Guard Ronald Weiss 314-878-8358 
Outside Guard Denis Demeter 3 14-249-8295 
Trustee Jyr Scott Arbaugh 314-542-9984 
Trustee 2yr David Goetz 314-740-5491 
Trustee 3yr Donald Mueller 314-439-9755 
Financial Secretary Gene Fallert 573-535-9507 
Lecturer Nicholas Zak 314-205-1425 

Directors 

Church Director Steve Dick.hut 
Council Director Andy Dyszlewski 
Community Director John Owens 
Youth Director Kevin Stanley 
Family Director Eric Bergmann 
Membership Director Rob Schultz 
Evangelizati.on Director Ted Juen 

314-409-6774 
314-542-9693 
3 14-205-8513 
314-434-9828 
636-532-7017 
314-205-8135 
314-205-1823 

District Deputy 

stltrojan@pbcglobal.net 
cwilliams_ 123@',bcglobal.net 
james. ressler@sbcg lobal. net 
stanley_k@JCiweb.com 
jeff. west@McKesson.com 
lwsullivan@:wl.com 
-------------------
rons39ford@yahoo.com 
denis. demeter@yahoo.com 
sarba64076@aol.com 
dkgtz67@gmail.com 
donmo3@gmail.com 
gene@f allert. net 
zaknd@3bcglobal.net 

showmesteve@gmail.com 
dyszlewski@l,tt.net 
gr0044@nsn.com 
stanely_k@:>ciweb.com 
bergy2844@;,bcglobal.net 
m.schultz@reagan.com 
tedjuen@.ls. ibm. com 

Jerry Lamoureux 636-536-0846 glamoureux@pharter.net 

Field Agent 

General Agent 

Insurance Resource 

David Henry 

Ryan Lister 

314-368-0168 

636-856-1 505 

State Website located at: 
http:/ /www.mokofc.org 
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Knights of Columbus 
1255 Richland Meadows Drive 
St. Louis, MO 63021 
Address Correction Requested 

Calendar of Events 
Council Meeting 

Prayer for Vocations , 

Thursday, January 12th at 7:00PM 

Sunday, January 15th after 8:45AM Mass 

Deadline for the February '17 Newsletter 

Benediction 

January 27th, 2017 

8:45PM Every Wednesday 

Blood Drive 

Roses for Life Collection 

Council Social Event 
Communion Fi.fth Sunday 
Sweetheart Brunch 

Fourth Degree Exemplification 

Saturday, January 7th from 7:30AM to 1 :30PM 

After all Masses on Jan. 14th & 15th 

Saturday, January 14th at 6: 15pm 
Sunday, January 29th after 8:45AM Mass 

Sunday, February 12th at 10:30am 

Saturday, February 25th @Airport Hilton 
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